
Comments for the planning board on April 25, 2018 from the highway and water superintendent 

Application # CPN-18-018  

1. The property owner is requesting the town relocate the fire hydrant.  I need to know why this is 

a request to do so.  If I agree to relocating the fire hydrant there will be a fee to do so. 

2. The water main location that is shown on the plans are incorrect.   

3. The utility plans show a 1.5 water service and meter.  A 1.5 water meter is capable of flowing 

100 gallons a minute.  Does the applicant have a requirement for such a large water meter?  The 

applicant should know that the minimum charge for a quarterly water bill is $ 67.68.   

4. A fee of $ 1,757.00 for the town to tap the water main for a 1.5 water service, curb stop, right 

angle meter valve and water meter is required before the town will perform the work.  

5. I request to know the exact location and size of area that the water meter will be located. The 

water meter cannot be placed in an area that the town does not have access to for maintenance 

of the water meter.  

6. A pressure reducing valve must be install after the water meter this is maintained by the 

property owner.  

7. Tracer wire must be placed with all water services.  A 10 gauge solid copper wire will be placed 

from the curb stop to the water meter.   

8. An inspection of the water service trench has to be witnessed by the water department before 

backfilling.  Call the office 24 hours in advance. 

9. Will any irrigation be used?   

Application # CPN-18-015  

1. No comments from highway or water. The highway is a county road and the water is Cdga 

Farmington.  

Application # CPN-18-017 

1. Applicant should know that the town of Canandaigua water is installing a new water main on 

the west side of County road 10.  They will be no need to directional drill under county road 10 

for a water service.   

2. We only tap water services at 1 inch.  Plan should be changed to show that. 

3. I do not see a detail for a RPZ inside the building.  I did not receive any architectural plans. 

4. Change the signature block from county water superintendent to town of Canandaigua water 

superintendent.  

5. A pressure reducing valve is required on all water services in the town of Canandaigua. 

 

Jim Fletcher 

 

 


